
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 06.02.18
2.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Mike Tregenza, Steffan Jones.
2.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards, John Ellis Williams, Edward Williams, John Ceri Evans, Steffan Chambers, Sion Ifor Williams, Margretta Cartwright and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council).
2.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman extended the Council’s sympathy with Cllr. Sian Edwards and family following the recent death of her father.

2.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on January 9th 2018 were found to be correct. 
2.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 1.2 Cllr. Steffan Chambers noted that his name had been left out of the Members present at the last meeting of the Council but his name was included in the welsh version.
2.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matter.

2.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 9 Jan, Dolgellau Hospital.10 Jan. AM Tywyn Hospital. PM Alltwen Hospital. 11th Village Hall. 12th 11-5 Licensing Caernarfon. 17th  9-3 CHC Bangor.  30th Care and Housing Caernarfon.

With the loss of the 39 Porthmadog to Barmouth bus service and the reduction in the 38 Blaenau to Dolgellau service via Harlech I have attended several meeting to  try to resolve the situation. I printed the new timetables and put them around Dyffryn and Talybont. As it stands the 38 service is on schooldays only with no buses on Saturdays.

The trains are running but it is a long walk, especially for the elderly to the railway stations. I have asked Barmouth surgery to note if there are any difficulties with patients attending the surgery. The situation depends on whether the Traffic Commissioner allows the daughter of the former director of Express Motors to use her fathers buses and depot. The hearing was deferred on 17 January and a final decision is expected by 17th February. Gwynedd officials say that other companies will not get additional buses or drivers until  they know what will happen with Express Motors Caernarfon application. I am pressing for the 38 bus to run at all times,not just during school times.

There have been problems with local pupils who attend Ysgol Bro Idris in Dolgellau with no bus passes being available, a 45 minute wait for a through bus back to Dyffryn. Some pupils catch the T3 to Barmouth and then the train or their parents pick them up in Barmouth. Ysgol Ardudwy headmaster said that the service to and from Harlech is now better for the pupils with no complaints. Complaints that only school children can travel on the 38 bus are unfounded following investigations by Lloyds coaches and Gwynedd council. What has emerged is…

THE T3 leaves minutes BEFORE the train arrives****

Train arrives in Barmouth 10.54….T3 bus leaves 10.50. ****

Train arrives in Barmouth 12.53….. T3 bus Leaves 12.50.****

Train arrives in Barmouth 14.53  ….T3 bus leaves 14.30.****

Train arrives in Barmouth 16.54…T3 Leaves 17.00  That's OK.

Train Arrives in Barmouth 18.55…T3 Leaves  19.00 That's OK

Train Arrives in Barmouth 21.44. …T3 Leaves 23.00 Long wait.
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In the other direction from Dolgellau to Barmouth and on to Dyffryn Ardudwy.

T3 arrives 09.35  train leaves 10.01…Acceptable.

T3 arrives 11.40 train leaves 12.02 .. Acceptable.

T3 arrives 15.40 train leaves 15.57.. acceptable.

T3 Arrives 18.25  train leaves 18.00, 25 minutes before the bus arrives!!.

T3 arrives 22.05, last train leaves at 22.04 1 minutes before the last bus arrives.****

I visited the three community hospitals with Margaret Hanson the vice chair of the NHS. What was clear is that the staff work very hard and exceed their duties to ensure that the patients get the best care. Alltwen hospital is to extend their Out Of Hours minor injures to 10 pm and to midnight when they get more staff. Alltwen now deals with 70% of patients instead of them going to Bangor. Children and specialised injuries have to go to Bangor. It is always better to phone Alltwen first before driving there. Dolgellau hospital Out of Hours is also to be extended when they can get the Doctors to do the shifts. Social Housing Landlords CCG will build 100 more houses for rent this year and 300 in the next three years. It is important that people, elderly and families, who want social housing to register for Dyffryn Ardudwy. If they do not register, then no social houses will be built here. I have to warn local community councillors that if the cuts continue then from 2018-19 onwards there will be stringent cuts across the board. I did put a question to the full council in December and asked if the cuts and savings had gone too far. The reply was that there was no choice. This coming summer there will be meetings to see what services can be cut and where extra income can be made, including a rise in car parking charges. This on top of no buses. I fear that if the bus timetables do not improve, then there will be massive parking problems on a regular basis in Barmouth. I am available on 01341242758, 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com. The Members agreed to support his call for better connections to be made and for buses and trains to work together.
2.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of new detached double garage/workshop and studio building and retrospective formation of vehicular access - Liverpool House, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB387H)
Support this application as it will improve the look of the area.

Consent for works already executed to form vehicular access in the boundary wall - Liverpool House, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB387G)

Support this application as it will improve the look of the area.

Formation of replacement vehicular access - Bryn Melyn, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/362B)
Support this application as it will improve the look of the area.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
2.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £38,745.96 since the start of the new financial year and this was £ 687.54 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers that there was nothing to on the above and the next meeting will be held on the 9th of this month at 8.00 p.m in the village hall.
C   Village Hall
There was nothing to report on the above committee only to note that the next committee meeting will be held on the 8th of this month at 7.30 p.m. in the village hall.
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D  Develop Car Park
The Chairman stated that he had contacted Mr. Geraint Lewis so as to get an update with regard to the above matter and that Mr. Lewis had stated that he was waiting for a reply from Mr. Gareth Thomas from the Highways Department regarding widening the gate. Also that Ms Iona Thomas from the Snowdonia National Park Authority had told him that the site is now been noted as an open space as it is going to be tarmaced and also the fact that a new play park has been developed.

E   Defibulator in Talybont

The Chairman reported that he had contacted the Harbour Master in Barmouth and that he was waiting for a reply and he agreed to still deal with the matter.

F    New Play Park

The Chairman reported that the Vice Chairman and himself had held a meeting on the above site as the other Members of the sub committee had apologised. They stated that not much work needed to be done there only to carry out what was in the inspection report and it was agreed that the Chairman would contact some play equipment companies so as to purchase the necessary equipment. It was agreed that a new fence was needed and that the Chairman or Vice Chairman meet with Mr. Hefin Edwards on site to discuss the matter. It was also agreed to purchase a new picnic table same as the one already there and also it was agreed that the Chairman would contact Mr. Phil Edwards so as to get a sign with the emergency contact numbers on it.

G   Ireland Wales 2014-2020 Co-operation Programme
The Clerk reported that the Chairman had contacted her with regard to the above and also that she had received an e-mail from Mr. Iolyn Jones, Llanbedr. She stated further that she had sent a letter of statement of commitment to take part in this project on behalf of the Council to Professor Stephen Tooth from Aberystwyth University and that she had also stated in the letter that it would be the Chairman that would represent the Council in this matter.

H   Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
The Chairman reported that he had not been able to attend the meeting  of the above Board and that he had contacted a member of the Board and that he had stated that there was not much to report since the last meeting.
2.10  CORRESPONDANCE
 A   Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales 

The Clerk reported that she had received a letter together with documents from the above regarding review of the electoral arrangements for the County of Gwynedd - draft proposals. She also reported that the Commissioin was recommending that Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Ward stays as it is with being represented by 1 County Councillor.
B   Gwynedd  Council - Economy and Community Department
Received a letter from the above regarding re-modelling the youth service and what is the best way forward following the recent consultation. Stating further that Gwynedd Council Cabinet on the 13th of March this year will be discussing re-modelling the youth service and coming to a final decision on the way it wishes to move forward. Also stating that if the Cabinet approves this new direction Gwynedd Council will no longer run any youth clubs from 1st April 2018 and therefore they are offering the different kind of arrangements that can be considered - the local Community Council considering to fund the youth club at a cost of around £4,250 a year to the Community Council, the Community Council running a voluntary youth club or a voluntary roup running a voluntary youth club. They would like to know which one of the above this Council favours by the 9th of March.
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C    Gwynedd  Council - Highways Department

Received an e-mail from the above informing the Council that the repayment for cutting the grass on the public footpaths in the financial year 2018/19 will be the same arrangement as in 2018/19  of £529.25. Also asking if this Council wants to continue to be part of this arrangment during next year. It was decided to still be part of the arrangement.

D    Gwynedd Council - Adults, Health and Wellbeing Department

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that they are establishing Community Resources Teams between Gwynedd Council’s Adults, Health and Wellbeing Department and Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board and there will be five Community Resources Teams established across the County and some of the staff from the three areas and the staff that were part of the Adults Advice and Assessment Team transferring to the new teams on the 5th February. This area will be serviced by South Meirionnydd and the contact number is 01341 424499 Oedolion DeMeirionnydd@gwynedd.llyw.cymru.
E    One Voice Wales

The Clerk reported that she had received notice from the above stating that a meeting of the Meirionnydd Area committee would be held at the Free Library, Dolgellau on the 20th of this month at 7.00 p.m. The Chairman agreed to attend the above meeting on behalf of the Council.
2.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £9,544.22 in the current account, £7,544.84 in the reserve account and £44.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes    - £147.00 (wages) + £154.00 costs = £301.00 
Mr. G. J. Williams         -  £106.99 -  upkeep of flower pots by Talybont toilets

SLCC                                 -   £59.00 -  membership payment for the year

Monies received since last meeting
Pritchard a Griffiths  - £1,353.50 - burial of the late Mrs Alice Jones
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £134.10 - translation services

2.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was agreed to pay £33.00 to Gwynedd Council so as to empty the brown bin by the public cemetery.

Concern was voiced regarding the state of the football field and Cllr. Steffan Chambers agreed to deal with this matter.

Concern was voiced that the work to sort out the problem with the water by Y Bryn had still not been done.

Concern was voiced that the work of opening up the road by Morwylfa had been left for some time and that nothing was seemed to be done there.

It was agreed to contact the Highways Department to draw their attention that ivy is growing out of the wall between Noddfa and the entrace to Rowen in Talybont.

Concern was voiced that BT has still not done anything to move the pole from the side of the road on Ffordd Tyddyn y Felin which means the road is still narrow.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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